
DORIS L.  SASSOWER

263 SOUNOVIEW AVENUE .  WHITE PLAINS, N.Y. 10606 .  9t4997-t677 .  FAX: 914/6a4-6ss4

October 29, L991

Dear Friends of the NYU Law Community:

As my f irst paying employer, Arthur T. Vanderbil t ,  then Chief
Justice of the New Jersey Supreme Court and former Dean of the
law school used to say: rr law reform is not a sport for the
short-windedrr . How right he was !

Following his lead, I devoted most of my professional l i fe to the
goals he str ived for.  Qui te f rankly,  af ter  35 years at  i t  I  am
running out of breath. That is why I am turning to you now.

AIt of us share a commitment to the rule of law--but i t  is onJ-y
an ideal i f  there is no enforcement of i t  i-n the courts. I  would
appreciate your reading the enclosed letter I have just writ ten
to Governor Cuomo.

I would welcome your suqgestions as to how best to proceed.
obviously, i t  would be extremely helpful i f ,  after reading the
encl-osed, you would express your concern by writ ing the Governor
and urging him to appoint a Special- Prosecutor to investigate
this shocking si tuat ion ASAP.

Your ideas, volunteer t ime, media and legis lat ive contacts,  etc.
to the cause of improving the quali ty of the judiciary would be
most wel-come.

DORIS L.  SASSOWER, N.Y.U. Law r55

Director,  NINTH JUDICfAL COMMITTEE

Enclosures
DLS/er

In view of the extraordinary wal1 of si lence on the
part  of  the press,  p lease feel  f ree to pass on the
letter and its enclosures, with a similar request to
your chosen recipient.


